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   I am Tom Clairmont of 330 Borthwick Avenue in Portsmouth, I have practiced medicine in Portsmouth since 1980.

    Herb Stein famously said "If something cannot go on forever, it will stop.” With insurance premiums for the City rising on average over 10% every year since 2000, I think health care costs fit that description exactly.This rate of increase, compounding every year,will bring Portsmouth taxpayers a health care bill of $40.4 Million dollars in 2020 and $127 Million dollars in 2030! And we hit $1 Billion dollars for health care in 2050 or for a City of 20,000 people, a tax bill of $50,000 for every resident. Obviously, this assault on the taxpayer will have to stop. That is why I am here tonight.

   While solutions to this uncontrolled rise in costs have not been widely publicized or debated, my groups, Physicians for a National Health Program and Healthcare-Now! has pushed for a single payer system. This system would provide insurance coverage to everyone, provide each person a common benefit package, and have uniform procedures and rates for all providers. And we estimate savings of $400 billion dollars every year by reducing administrative waste.

    For your consideration I have brought a referenced Resolution endorsing debate on the National Health Insurance Act, a single payer proposal. This would be an important statement, especially with many advocating repeal of the President’s plan, but without espousing a new plan of their own. All citizens need health care coverage and more importantly, health care security. These ideological battles distract us from these essential goals.

     What are the advantages to the City with this plan? First, extrapolating from the Vermont data, an immediate savings of 10% would put $1.5 million dollars back in the budget. Second, there would be no need for the Local Government Center since insurance wouldn’t be tied to employment. Third, the health care component of union contracts would be eliminated since every citizen would have the same essential benefit package.

    Health care costs have to be brought down to the level of inflation. Failure to do so will lead to insurance premiums that the worker, not employed by the City, will be unable to afford. And he won’t be able to afford his property tax either. 

The current headlines of the Exeter-Anthem debate and the protests in Wisconsin are harbingers of the unrest to come. 

    Tomorrow evening, Katie Robbins, national coordinator of Healthcare-Now!, will be speaking at our Library at 630PM on Healthcare Reform in 2011 and Beyond. I encourage everyone to come. 


